

Dear Pastor and Fellowlaborers.

First, let's start with a praise! By the time most read this Elizabeth will be starting at Grand Canyon University online. She is starting a teaching degree with the intention of transferring to a school in Norway under a student Visa. This will also allow her to possibly get a job and stay towards residency as well as integrate into the culture and cause relationships to build naturally. We have also made headway on Jared's visa plans. To preface, if one of us were to go under a spouse visa we cannot as easily get residency or dual citizenship, which is the end goal. With that said, Jared plans on utilizing an entrepreneurial visa. He is looking at starting a store front-either a bookstore or a board game cafe. This would allow a meeting place for a church plant as businesses in Norway are shut down on Sunday. We are continuing to do research on these options, as we don't want to be denied entry based on a lack of preparation (Luke 14:28). Please continue to pray on these matters and reach out if you would like more information on this visa.

These couple of months we have been all over. We were in churches in St. Joesph and Bourbon, Missouri; Parsons, Kansas; Omaha, Nebraska; Glenwood, Corralville, North Liberty, and Sioux City, Iowa; Bellevue, Nebraska; Jasonville and Sullivan Indiana. We have been blessed to minister as we could to these churches as well as blessed and ministered to by them. Thank you to each of these pastors for having us.

Please continue to pray that our support goes up. We are still traveling, presenting and ministering, but many churches don't have the funds to take us on. It continues to be a slow climb and your prayers encourage us. Please pray God shows himself in a mighty way in our support.

Galatians 6:9 "And let us not be weary in well doing: for in due season we shall reap, if we faint not." As we remind ourselves of this, we remind you. Let us not grow weary. God is still working and he has so much more to show us. We've just got to keep taking that one more step as he has already led. We will reap in His time.

May the Lord bless you and strengthen you. In Christ, Jared and Elizabeth Blair

## Our Prayer Needs:

- -Pray for fruitful meetings-both for support and encouragement to the churches we visit.
- -Pray for Elizabeth as she starts school.
- -Pray for wisdom and discernment as we continue to work on Visa Plans.
- -Pray for our health.

## Sent out by:

First Baptist Church of Meadowview 4346 N. Galloway Ave., Mesquite, TX 75150 214-391-71724 Support Address:

IBFI Missions Agency P.O. Box 151259 Fort Worth, TX 76108 Contact Information:

682-582-6858 Email: BlairstoNorway@gmail.com